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The Beer Board of Cumberland Gap, Tennessee met in regular session on June 7, 2021, 

immediately following the Town Board meeting.  

 

Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call of the Board Members. Board Members answered 

as follows: John Douglas- here; Teresa Fuson- absent; Joe Gill- here; Jerry Hopson- here; 

Kathy Maxwell- her; John Ravnum- here. 

 

Mayor Pucciarelli called for a motion to approve the minutes. Jerry Hopson made a 

motion to the approve minutes, with a second by Kathy Maxwell. Mayor Pucciarelli 

called for a roll call vote. Board members voted as follows: John Douglas-yes; Teresa 

Fuson absent; Joe Gill- yes; Jerry Hopson- yes; Kathy Maxwell- yes; John Ravnum- yes. 

 

Old Business:  

 

Mayor Pucciarelli stated he has spoken with the owner of The Caboose about the noise 

complaints and other issues. As a result a sign was posted on the front door of the 

establishment that states you have to be at least 21 years of age before you can enter. 

They are also working on a permanent structure for the gate.  

 

New Business:  

 

Beer Permit Application- Nineteen19 Grill and Bar, LLC 

An On-Premise Consumption Beer Permit Application was submitted by 

Bernadette/Edward Ungrue to operate the Nineteen19 Grill and Bar at 602 Colwyn Ave.  

It was stated that this permit pertains only to the building, not the food truck or the lot 

next door.  

 

John Douglas made a motion to approve the beer permit application, with a second by 

Jerry Hopson. Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call vote. Board members voted as 

follows: John Douglas-yes; Teresa Fuson absent; Joe Gill- yes; Jerry Hopson- yes; Kathy 

Maxwell- yes; John Ravnum- yes. 

 

With no other business to come before the board, John Douglas made a motion to 

adjourn, with a second by Jerry Hopson. Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call vote. 

Board members voted as follows: John Douglas-yes; Teresa Fuson absent; Joe Gill- yes; 

Jerry Hopson- yes; Kathy Maxwell- yes; John Ravnum- yes. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 


